
Raytown Educational Foundation 

Report to the Board of Education for August 9, 2021 

Terry Landers – Board of Education Liaison to the Foundation 

Raytown Educational Foundation Board of Trustees’ Meeting Highlights for July 28, 2021 

 

End of Year Report - In “supporting and enhancing our schools,” the Foundation is proud to have contributed a total of $101,139 in 

programs and services to Raytown Quality Schools’ students and staff during 2020-2021.  

 Scholarships - $79,837 

o Class of 2021 Seniors & Renewables for Tuition Year 2021-22 - $65,761 

o Professional Development - $3,500 

o High School Dual Credit - $10,576 

o Youth Sports - $0 – Suspended During COVID 

 Student Recognition - $3,672 

 Grants - $17,630 

o Teaching & Learning - $7,978 

o Major Saver Building - $4,043 

o Cash for Classrooms - $1,495 

o Special Projects - $4,114 

New Trustees – The foundation welcomed three new members to its Board of Trustees.   

 Patrick Hankins – Patrick, a Raytown South High graduate who attended the University of Missouri at Columbia, is in the 

construction business.  Pat remains connected to Raytown through fellow alumni and high school wrestling.   

 Amy Douglas Pine – Amy is a Raytown South High graduate.  She is a Learning and Development Specialist at the Kansas 

City Zoo.  She and her husband, also a Raytown South High graduate, live in Raytown. 

 LaToyia Taylor-Solomon – La Toyia is a Raytown High graduate.  She currently serves as a parent educator with the RQS 

Parents as Teachers program.  She and her husband, also a Raytown High graduate, live in Raytown and their children 

attend Raytown Quality Schools.  

2021 Run for Excellence – Saturday, October 9 - We’re back on the road!  Current plans are to return to an in-person run.  In 

conjunction with Raytown’s “Festival of the Trails” event celebrating Missouri’s bicentennial and commemorating the 200th 

anniversary of the Santa Fe Trail, REF’s run guy is once again, “Blazing the Historic Trail.” 

 

     


